| Georgia Departmeni f Natural Resources
205 Butler Street, S.E., Suite 1154, Atlanta, Georgia 30334

Lonice C. Barrett, Commissioner
Environmental Protection Division
Harold F. Reheis, Director
404/656-7802

Qoe o fotrel
00T 24 1097

Cctober 8, 1997

CERTIFIED MAIL \
RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED <0 &¢4
b7

Carey W. Brown

Lieutenant Colonel, U.S. Army

Director, Public Works

ATTN: AFZP-DEV (Melanie Little)

Department of the Army

Headquarters 24th Infantry and Fort Stewart

Fort Stewart, GA 31314-5000

RE: Revised pages for the RCRA Facility Investigation (RFI) Phase 11 Work Plan for the South
Central Landfill {Solid Waste Management Unit (SWMU) 1] dated May 1997 submitted
in correspondence (Brown to Khaleghi) dated September 23, 1997; Fort Stewart; EPA ID
No. GA9 210 020 872. ‘ '

Dear Lt, Colonel Brown:

The Hazardous Waste Management Branch of the Georgia Environmental Protection Division (GA
EPD) has reviewed the above-referenced revised pages and determined that the Fort Stewart
Response to Comments in facsimile (Little to Rabon) dated August 22, 1997 have been
appropriately integrated. GA EPA has inserted the revised pages into your original RFI Phase 11
Work Plan for SWMU 1 dated May 1997; the Fort Stewart submittal is now complete.

We appreciate the responsiveness of your staff to GA EPD’s comments on the Work Plan which
were transmitted in correspondence (Khaleghi to Brown) dated August 5, 1997, Per Condition
IV.D.1.d in your Hazardous Waste Facility Permit #HW-045(S&T), this RCRA Facility
Investigation must be conducted in accordance with the schedule in Section 11.0 (pages 11-2 &
11-3) of the revised Work Plan. Should you have any questions, please contact Brent Rabon or
Madeleine Kellam of my staft at (404)656-2833.

Sincerely,

b

Bruce Khaleghi, Unit Cootdinator
Hazardous Waste Management Branch

File: Ft. Stewart(R)
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Please contact Ms. Melanie Little, Directorate of Public
Works Environmental Branch, at (912) 767-1234 should questions
arise regarding the projects and/or the enclosed documents.

Sincerely,

ote T [Siger

Carey W. Brown
Lieutenant Colonel, U.S., Army
Director, Public Works

Enclosures




